
1

Date Unit Description
9/4/2019 2d MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 

Lejeune, North Carolina, a military judge convicted 
Sergeant D. D. Sawyers, pursuant to his pleas, of 
aggravated assault and willful disobedience of a 
superior commissioned officer.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 144 days confinement, 
reduction to E-3, forfeiture of $500 pay per month for 
two months, and a reprimand.

9/5/2019 H&HS                   
MCAS Yuma

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air Station 
Yuma, Arizona, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal D. B. Hildebrandt of an unauthorized absence 
(failing to go to appointed place of duty).  

9/5/2019 3d LAAD Bn
MACG-38
3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted Staff 
Sergeant J. L. Tellar, pursuant to his pleas, of 
violating a lawful general order and adultery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to sixty 60 days 
restriction and reduction to E-1.

9/6/2019 MALS-39
MAG-39
3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Corporal J. S. Dasilva, pursuant to his pleas, of 
battery and drunk and disorderly conduct.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 7 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

9/10/2019 H&S Bn, MCRD
San Diego, CA

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air Station 
Miramar, California, a military judge convicted Gunnery 
Sergeant B. J. McKee, pursuant to his pleas, of 
willfully disobeying a superior commissioned officer, 
willful dereliction of duty, and adultery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-
6 and 30 days restriction, and 30 days hard labor 
without confinement.  

9/10/2019 2d TSB, CLR 2
2d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Private J. C. 
Greene, pursuant to his pleas, of use and possession of 
controlled drugs.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 60 days confinement and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the 
convening authority will suspend all confinement in 
excess of 30 days.
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9/12/2019 Training 
Command

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air Ground 
Combat Center Twentynine Palms, California, a military 
judge convicted Sergeant S. M. Casuso, pursuant to his 
pleas, of attempted receipte and distribution of child 
pornography; sexual abuse of child; conspiracy to 
produce and distribute child pornography; receiving, 
possession, and distributing child pornography; 
extortion; solicitation; obstruction of justice; and 
conspiracy to rape a child.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 25 years confinement, 
reduction to E-1, total forfeiture of all pay and 
allowances, and a dishonorable discharge.    

9/13/2019 MAG-24                         
1ST MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Hawaii, 
a military judge convicted Corporal J. I. Cornejo, 
pursuant to his pleas, of assault consummated by a 
battery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
60 days confinement, 30 days restriction, forfeiture of 
$1,000.00 pay per month for 3 months, and reduction to 
E-1. 

9/24/2019 TBS, Training 
Command

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Quantico, a military judge convicted Staff Sergeant R. 
R. Salinas of false official statement.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-5.  

9/24/2019 3d TSB, CLR-3
3d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Smedley D. Butler, Okinawa, Japan, a military judge 
convicted Lance Corporal R. N. Orozco, pursuant to his 
pleas, of resisting apprehension, communicating a 
threat, assault upon a military or civilian law 
enforcement officer, assault upon a commissioned 
officer not in the execution of office, assault upon a 
noncommissioned or petty officer not in the execution 
of office, and disorderly conduct.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 121 days confinement and 
reduction to E-1.  The sentence was consistent with a 
plea agreement limiting confinment to 121 days for each 
offense, and requiring each term of confinement to run 
concurrently.

9/24/2019 2d Bn
4th Mar Regt
1st MARDIV

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Corporal E. D. Sears, pursuant to his pleas of domestic 
violence.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
sixty 60 days confinement and reduction to E-2.  The 
sentence was consistent with a plea agreement limiting 
confinement to 60 days, providing that the maximum 
reduction would be to E-2, and requiring no punitive 
discharge or "other lawful punishment" to be adjudged. 
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9/24/2019 MWSD-273
2d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Recruit 
Depot Parris Island, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal D. D. Clark Jr., pursuant to his pleas, of 
possession of child pornography.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 18 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority will suspend all confinement in excess of 15 
months.

9/25/2019 MARFORCOM At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Recruit 
Depot Parris Island, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal D. S. Greig, pursuant to his pleas, of sexual 
abuse of a child.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 9 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and 
a bad-conduct discharge.  

9/25/2019 8th ESB
2d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Private First 
Class T. S. Guess, pursuant to his pleas, of violation 
of a lawful general order, false official statement, 
larceny of military property of a value of $1000 or 
less, and obstructing justice.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 30 days confinement, reduction 
to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

9/26/2019 2d Radio Bn
II MIG, II MEF  

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Lance Corporal N. 
J. Andrade, pursuant to his pleas, of possessing, 
receiving, or viewing child pornography; communicating 
a threat; and willfully disobeying a superior 
commissioned officer.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 33 months confinement, total forfeiture of 
all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a 
dishonorable discharge.  The sentence was consistent 
with a plea agreement requiring confinement between 30 
and 33 months and excluding "other lawful punishment" 
from being adjudged.

9/27/2019 1st Med Bn
1st MLG 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted Petty 
Officer Waggoner, D. R., pursuant to his pleas, of 
assault consummated by battery.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 120 days confinement, and 
reduction to E-1.  Pursuant to a pre-trial agreement, 
the convening authority will suspend all confinement in 
excess of 60 days.
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